SAND CREEK PARK LANDOWNERS ASSOC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Date:

September 12th, 2007

Location:
400 S. Summit View, Ft. Collins

A:
Roll Call - The meeting was called to order by David Mickelson.


Present were: David Mickelson, Ray Herrmann, Larry Martin, Carrie Staiano, Wanda Eberhard, Debra Kessinger, John Leazer, and Paul Zaffino.


Absent were: Sam Cooper. 
B:
Agenda – Wanda Eberhard motioned we approve the agenda.  Ray Herrmann second.  Agenda approved.  

C.
Review and Approve Minutes – Wanda Eberhard motioned we approve the August minutes.  John Leazer second.  August minutes are approved.

D.
Officer – Committee Reports

1. Presidents Report –

a.  Introduction of Guests – Tony Staiano was present.  

b.  Old Business – There was no old business to report.

2. Treasurer Report - Debra Kessinger reported that our checking account balance as of August 31st, 2007 was $6,004.83.  Accounts Receivable balance as of August 31st, 2007 was $5,015.17.  This was with the old accounts of $6,889.35 being separated out.  


     Bills to pay:      Stan Brown   
-   $168.00 – roadwork





    Tony Staiano
-     47.41 – additional fire trailer expenses





    Asiant Acct   
-    100.00 – August





    Harry Hogue
-    187.00 – welding services





    Larry Martin
-    176.40 – miles





    Wanda Eberhard
-     17.20 – miles





    Carrie Staiano
-     17.82 – postage/miles





    Debra Kessinger
-    168.80 – miles








-     25.00 – room rent


   Ray Herrmann motioned we pay the bills.  John Leazer second.  Motion carried.    


   Debra also reported a landowner wanting to waive a late fee due to not receiving the bill.  


   Since we did have the address wrong Ray Herrmann motioned we waive the fee and David 


   Mickelson second.  Motion carried.  


3. Secretary’s report – Wanda Eberhard had no report
   4. Committee Reports –
a. Legal – David Mickelson had no report. 
b. Architecture – Ray Herrmann reports receiving an application for a barn/storage building from Russell and Margaret Gallegos and a request from J. Karey Christ-Janer for a barn.  Ray Herrmann motioned we approve with a reminder to the Gallegos’ the need for county approval and to Mrs. Christ-Janer that she will just need to fill out the application form for our files.  Paul Zaffino second.  Motion carried.  
c. Fish and Animal – There was again much discussion regarding fishing regulations and enforcement.  We have decided to address this with the annual meeting.  There was also a lot of concern brought to the board regarding the cows and property damage and just what if anything we can do.  
d. Roads – Larry Martin reports that all the roadwork is finished for this year and that we will wait until next year to try to get a bulldozer up the Bull Mountain road because it is just too late in the year this year.  

Larry also reported having 19 of the 4 x 4 posts left from the road signs that are pretty crooked and warped.  David Mickelson has a need for them and would be willing to pay $1.00/each for the worst ones and leave the straightest ones in case we would 

need them.  Carrie Staiano motioned that it would be OK for David to buy those at $1.00/each.  Wanda Eberhard second.  David Mickelson abstained.  Motion carried.

Carrie Staiano suggested we need better signs on all of the Sand Creek roads off of the county roads to try to detour trespassers a little better. She suggested red and white to be more noticeable.  She will get some prices and let us know, as we all agreed we would like to get them up before hunting season.  They will read something like this: “Landowners And Invited Guests Only – No Hunting Or Fishing From The Roads – No Hunting Or Fishing Without Written Permission From The Landowner – Violators Will Be Prosecuted”.

      e. Security – David Mickelson had no report.

f. Public Relations – Carrie Staiano reported she will be getting the newsletter out very soon.  

      g. Fire – Tony Staiano reports that he, Sam Cooper, and Larry Martin tore into the fire trailers to simplify their operation.  They both are the same with 3 valves each and they are much easier to run and do run well.  A big Thank-You to these guys for all their hard work to help make it easier to protect our property in Sand Creek.  

5. Follow-up items from last meeting – There were no follow-up items to discuss.

E.
New Business
-  There was no new business to report.

F.
Calendar     -  October 3rd, 2007

   -   400 S. Summit View, Ft. Collins









 7:00 p.m.




-  November 7th, 2007
   -   400 S. Summit View, Ft. Collins









 7:00 p.m.

G.
Adjournment
-  Wanda Eberhard motioned to adjourn.  Debra Kessinger second.  Meeting 


adjourned.  

